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Narrandera High School  

Issue 7 Week 4 Term 2 Tuesday 17th May 2022 

Dear Narrandera High School Families,  

Last Friday we farewelled our Principal, Marni Milne. Marni’s hard work and commitment 

to Narrandera High was acknowledged throughout the week at a number of functions 

and gatherings.  

I have included the student leader speech that was made at Marni’s last assembly: 

Mrs Milne, as it is your last day at Narrandera High School, we would like to say a 

few words on behalf of all the students to wish you the best for the next chapter 

at Yanco Ag, and to say thank you for your time here and the dedication you have 

put into this school. 

For all of the Narrandera High students, you have been here for our entire Nar-

randera high School journey, whether that be just for a few weeks, or coming on 

six years, and you have always tried to ensure a positive, friendly and welcoming 

environment.  

You have been a passionate supporter of Year 12 fundraising activities and we 

thank you for your generous donations and support each year. You have also 

been a strong supporter of the Clontarf Academy, sporting carnivals and events, 

NAIDOC activities, Year Days, ANZAC day, among many other excursions and op-

portunities you have provided or encouraged. 

Your encouraging smile and positivity throughout the corridors and playground 

will be greatly missed.  

All the best in everything that is to come, and don’t forget you’re always welcome 

back to visit.  
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Students and staff have been very busy over the last fortnight engaging in a variety of academic and 

sporting endeavours.  

Naplan 2022 

Year 7 and 9 students have now completed the first completely on-line NAPLAN testing, with a few ‘catch

-up assessments to be conducted on Friday. Students handled the online format with ease and confi-

dence. 

All students are to be commended on their conduct and commitment to the assessment – with supervis-

ing Head Teachers reporting that behaviour and respect was exemplary. This attitude ensures that results 

truly reflect ability and enable staff at Narrandera High to tailor and target teaching to individuals. 

Schools generally receive their students’ NAPLAN reports from mid-August to mid-September. Nar-

randera High will notify you when the reports are being sent to your home.   

Athletics carnival 

After a 6-week delay, we hope to conduct our annual Athletics carnival here on our back ovals. Students 

are strongly encouraged to attend this school day – it’s an excellent opportunity to showcase talents and 

skills, participate in a whole school event and spend time with friends. 

The day commences with roll call at 8.50am in the COLA. Students are asked to show house spirit by 

wearing their House colours 

Year 12 will be holding a BBQ to support their chosen charity – Narrandera Can Assist. Bacon and egg 

rolls, coffee, steak sandwiches, sausages, rissoles and other snacks and drinks can be purchased through-

out the day (so bring some extra cash!). The day concludes with the highlight events such as the Boys 

open 100m, House Tug-a-war challenge and Staff / Student relays. These strongly contested events need 

competitors and spectators to really cap off what is always a great day. 

Student Attendance 

All students are expected - and will be supported - to be at school every day. Improving student attend-

ance and increasing the numbers of students with an attendance rate over 90% will continue to be a pri-

ority this term. Research indicates a strong correlation between attendance and long term educational, 

social and health outcomes for young people. Executive and SLSO Staff will be contacting families as re-

quired and meeting with students individually to encourage increased attendance. Your support around 

this initiative is very much appreciated. 

Parent and Community Engagement 

Next week we welcome parents and carers to our school: 

Monday 23rd May, Preliminary Academic reports will be distributed to students in Period 6. Reports will 

also be emailed to parents. Reading the reports, it was pleasing to see the vast majority of students work-

ing hard in preparation for the HSC. I urge all students to access our after-school Homework Centre, Mon-

days and Wednesdays 

Tuesday 24th May, at 6.00pm we invite all prospective students (Year 7, 2023) and parents / family to our 

Hands on High School evening. Attendees will hear about our Year 7 programs and support, participate in 

some hands-on mini lessons and enjoy a delicious supper. All families wishing to enrol for 2022 are re-

minded to ensure they have completed an expression of interest form. Thank you to the families who 

have already submitted this paperwork 
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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT 

Thursday 26th May, from 3.30pm- 6.00pm we are conducting our Stage 6 Parent/Teacher interviews in 

the School Hall. Parents/carers are asked to access the Narrandera Parent Sentral Portal – Interview icon, 

to book an appointment with your young person’s teacher. You can also catch up with the Principal, Dep-

uty, and Careers Advisor on the night. Should you need assistance with the Parent Portal contact the 

school or meet with one of our staff members on the night. 

 

Kind regards 

Simone Walsh 

QUOTE 

Riverina Local Land Services presented a coolamon to the school as a show of gratitude for the entries 

of Ainsley and Maddie in the ‘Magic of Wiradjuri Country’ photo competition in 2021. 

“I’ve learned that people will forget what you said, 

people will forget what you did, but people will 

never forget how you made them feel” 

 

Maya Angelou 

1928-2014 
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UNIFORM 
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BOYS 

 Summer    Winter    Sports 

GIRLS 

 Summer    Winter    Sports 
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2022 NAPLAN 
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HANDS ON HIGH SCHOOL 



 Narrandera High School Newsletter Page  10 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS - THURSDAY 16TH JUNE 
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HOMEWORK CENTRE 

STUDENT CONCESSION CARDS 

You may be entitled to concession travel on NSW public transport (Trains, bus-

es, light rail, metro, Sydney Ferries and NSW Train link services. 

Students enrolled in a NSW or ACT secondary school or non-government sec-

ondary school are eligible to apply. 

Please contact the school so that we can apply for you.  You must be over 16.  

There is no cost. 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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